
MINUTES 
SPECIAL WORKSHOP MEETING  

BOROUGH OF SEA BRIGHT 

 

SEPTEMBER 16, 2014 (Tuesday) _            __                SEA BRIGHT,   NEW JERSEY  

 

Mayor Long called the meeting to order and requested those present to join her in the 

Pledge of Allegiance - 6:00 PM. 

 

Mayor Long  read the following compliance statement: 

48 Hour Notice Requirement: 
This meeting is now called to order. In line with the Borough Of Sea Bright’s longstanding 
policy of open government, and in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”,  I wish 

to advise you that the 48 hour notice requirement for this meeting has been met. A copy 
of the agenda has been forwarded to the Asbury Park Press and The Link News on 

September 11, 2014 and posted on the bulletin board in the Borough office. This meeting 
is open to the public. No official action will be taken.  
 

ROLL CALL: 
PRESENT:  Mayor Dina Long 

Councilmember's William J. Keeler, Marc A. Leckstein, John M. Lamia   
ABSENT:  Councilmember Peggy Bills, Brian P. Kelly, James A. LoBiondo 
ALSO PRESENT:  Borough Attorney Pat McMamara, Borough Engineer Jaclyn Flor, Acting 

Borough Administrator Joseph L. Verruni, Chief of Police John Sorrentino 
  

 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION: 
 

Seawall Repair and Reconstruction 
Borough Engineer Flor presented to Council and members of the public the plans for 

reconstructing and repairing the seawall.  FEMA determines the sections of the wall that 
will be repaired due to Sandy damage.  Only damages incurred from Super Storm Sandy 
will be part of the repair project.  This will be an 18 month project. 

 
Borough Administrator Verruni explained the funding for the project. 

 
REMARKS FROM THE AUDIENCE:       (limited to 3 minutes) 

The Public Comment portion of this meeting allows members of the audience to 

bring their concerns or comments to the Mayor and Council's attention. Pursuant to 
Borough Ordinance 3-2011, a member of the public who wishes to speak shall give 
his/her name and address for the record and may have up to  three  minutes to state 

his/her comments to the Mayor and Council as a Body. If additional time or information is 
requested, an appointment can be made with the Administrator’s office during regular 

business hours. 
 
Vince LaPoire, Long Branch, question what type of composite would be used in repairing 

the seawall - specifically, the part of the seawall just south of the Highlands bridge that 
was compromised.  Also reported that public banking has been successful in other 

municipalities and requested the Council look into this for the Borough. 
COMMENTS  
 

 
ADJOURNMENT: 

 Councilmember Leckstein offered a motion to Adjourn the Special Workshop 

meeting;  second by Councilmember Keeler; 

 

Vote:        Bills,     Keeler,     Kelly,    Lamia,    Leckstein,     LoBiondo  

               absent      yes      absent      yes          yes            absent 

 
 

 
Time:    6:47 pm 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Christine Pfeiffer, Deputy Clerk 
 

 


